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PRESIDENTS' MESSAGE 
By Jo Riester '66 & Sandy Tanner Elers '58 

   Private foundations, community organizations, 
generous donors, Fortune 500 corporations, small 
businessmen, interested alums, all have partnered to 
invest in educational opportunities through their 
gifts of time, talent, or treasure. 
   It is my hope that these connections continue to 
grow and expand, so that each student and teacher 
at CHS has the resources needed for success.  It has 
been an honor to serve you as president over the last 
five years; and it is my joy to turn this column and 
Foundation over to our new president, Sandy Elers, 
who has been our trusty secretary since the 
Foundation’s inception.  Jo Riester '66   
   Hello!  As your new president, I look forward to 
meeting more of our alums and interacting with the 
school on many projects.  Our Band Challenge is 
fast becoming a success, thanks to generous 
donations from our alumni, especially former band 
members. Catalina has a new drop-out prevention 
counselor who has been working hard to refurbish 
her new rooms into a welcoming place for students 
in need.  Kathi Shaw, our new principal, is 
delightful to work with and is hard to find only 
because she is out mingling with the students.   
   One afternoon when I was straightening up the 
Trojan Hall of Fame, a student came by and asked 
when our former principal, Rex Scott, would be 
inducted into the Hall.  I was delighted he was 
aware of the importance of the Hall and pleased he 
would ask about Rex.  FYI:  school personnel have 
to be away from Catalina for two years before being 
eligible for nomination. 
   If you have questions or suggestions for projects, 
board members, or anything else, please get in 
touch with a member of the board.  Your input is 
most welcome.  If you are interested in being a 
board member or committee chairman or member, 
please let us know.  We have a wonderful board and 
hope to expand it by several members soon.  Come 
join the fun and satisfying work!    
Sandy Tanner Elers '58 

PAUL GRAY SELECTED ALUM OF THE YEAR 
By Emily Kittle Morrison '60 

   Our 2014 Alum of the year, Paul Gray, is a 
member of the Class of 1960.  He received a B.A., 
M.A., and PhD. from the U of A in electrical 
engineering. After graduation he worked for the 
R&D Lab at Fairchild Semiconductor in Palo Alto, 
Calif., and was involved in the application of new 
technologies for analog integrated circuits. 
   By 1971 he was asked to join the faculty of UC- 
Berkeley where he served as a professor in the 
Department of Engineering and Computer Sciences 

and in the Graduate 
School. Paul has authored 
over 150 journal articles, 
made many conference 
presentations, has 
published four books, and 
is the author or co-author 
of 14 patents. 

Paul Gray & Emily Morrison    Paul is a member of the 
National Academy of Electrical Engineering, and he 
has received many honors and awards, including the 
National Outstanding Researcher Award from the 
Semi-conductor Industry Association.  
   Before retiring in 2006, Paul served both as Vice 
Chancellor and Provost for UC-Berkley, and most 
recently, he has served as Director of The Betty & 
Gordon Moore Foundation. It was through this 
connection that he was able to facilitate a generous 
donation to our CHSF scholarship fund which 
allowed for the funding of an additional scholarship 
for a Catalina student in the spring of 2014. 
   Paul holds honorary doctorates from the 
University of Bucharest in Romania, and the Swiss 
Federal Institute of Technology in Lausanne, 
Switzerland. "Dr. Gray has not only educated 
students nationwide about analog integrated circuits, 
but has been influential in the industry with his 
involvement of new technologies.”  He has served as a 
member of the National Academy of Engineering, the 
National Research Council Governing Board, and 
several corporate boards.   



NEW LIFE AND FOUNDERS CLUB MEMBERS 

   These are the Foundation’s newest members since 
September 1, 2014, and we want to welcome them to the 
Catalina High School Foundation family. 

Life Members Founders Club 
Newton Don '64 Dawn Yalen Moriarty '64 

Robert S. Williams '67 

DONATIONS, MEMORIALS, AND HONORARIA 
   The Foundation would like to thank the following for 
their generous support of the Foundation, its grants, 
scholarships, and Catalina academic programs. 

   These donations were made before December 31. 
Future donations will appear in September. 

$500 - $749 
Anonymous - scholarships  
Newton Don '64 - Band Challenge 
Philip Laird - Band Challenge 
$250 - $499 
Tom Meissner '61 - unrestricted 
$100 - $249 
Class of 1974 - CHS Endowment 
Anonymous - Curtis Fund  
Anonymous - unrestricted  
Terry Anderson '57 - Band Challenge 
Jennifer Bond '66 - Band Challenge 
Robert Brown '60 - Band Challenge 
Sherry Caldwell '60 - Band Challenge 
Sandy Tanner Elers '58 - Band Challenge 
Margie Wagner Fangmeier '58 - Band Challenge 
Edith Catlin Gustafson '60 - Band Challenge 
Lynn Derby Helmke '60 - Band Challenge 
Donald Ijams '60 - Band Challenge 
Sue Johnson '70 - Band Challenge 
Joel Levin '66 - Band Challenge 
Emily Morrison '60 - Band Challenge 
Ted Morrison '60 - Band Challenge 
Richard Siegel '60 - Band Challenge  
MaryLynn St. Germaine '91 - Band Challenge 
Richard Tofel '60 - Band Challenge 
Robert Williams '67 - Band Challenge 
Dean Zimmerman '60 - Band Challenge 
$0 - $99 
Jon Alquist '58 - Band Challenge 
Ford Burkhart '59 - unrestricted 
Susan Carruth Ellington '58 - Band Challenge 
Carol Green '60 - unrestricted 
David Murphy '60 - Band Challenge 
Dana Murray '80 - Band Challenge 
Ken Newman '66 - Band Challenge 
Jo Hauschildt Riester '66 - Band Challenge 
Carol Cova Smith '58 - unrestricted 

STAGGERING STUDENT STATISTICS 

   Catalina is not the school you knew when you were a 
student.  Statistics have just been revealed about the 
current student population at Catalina.   
   The numbers show that there are 68 Youth on their 
Own students.  YOTO is an organization which helps 
those who are living on their own by rendering 
assistance with rent, food, and other necessities.  These 
students must attend school and maintain good grades. 
   There are 83 McKinney-Vento students who are 
defined as homeless by federal standards.  They “lack a 
fixed, regular, and adequate nighttime residence.”  
   Finally, 81 percent of Catalina students are on food 
assistance.  In other words, they receive free lunches at 
school.  For some, this is their only meal of the day. 
  As disturbing as these numbers are, there are people at 
Catalina who are tasked with supporting these youth. 
They engage these students so that their time in class is 
productive and their needs are met. 

SUSAN CURTIS RESIGNS, RETIRES 

   For the last eight years, the CHS Foundation has 
depended on Susan Curtis, Catalina's Dropout 
Prevention Specialist, to alert the Foundation to the 
needs of all the refugee, homeless, and immigrant 
students attending Catalina.   
   She spoke to organizations making them aware of the 
plight of these students.  Many of these organizations 
offered food (100 chickens at Christmas), clothing, 
school supplies, money, and even a huge 
refrigerator/freezer.  She took food boxes to students' 
families who had a bare larder.  She went into homes 
teaching refugee families how to use the fixtures in the 
bathroom and kitchen.  She organized graduation parties 
for the students who couldn't afford to attend the school's 
after-graduation party.  She gathered graduation gowns 
on loan to students who couldn't afford to buy them so 
they could walk with their classmates.  She asked for 
tassels for their caps which they could keep.    She 
always listened to her students, really listened to them. 
For many students, she was "Mother." 
   Last August Susan arrived to organize her office for 
the year's influx of students.  She went to her computer 
to send emails and was surprised to find this message: 
"Access denied; contact your supervisor."  She called her 
supervisor and was told she had been released.  No 
explanation, just released. 
   Despite the efforts of the CHSF board and the new 
principal, TUSD could not get a grant to pay her.  With 
sad hearts, board members said good-by to Susan 
wishing her well in retirement.  In her honor, the board 
voted unanimously to rename the fund account allotted 
for needy students as the Curtis Fund. 
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FOUNDATION INDUCTS FIVE ALUMNI 

   The CHS Foundation All-Alumni Social theme was 
"Spotlight on Our Stars" and the scene of the 2014 
Trojan Hall of Fame induction.  Four stellar individuals 
were chosen by a ten-person committee to be honored. 

 Ford Burkhart, Ph.D. (1959) is a Pulitzer Prize 
winning editor for The New York 
Times; had three Fulbright Fellowships 
to teach in Uganda, Malaysia, and 
Nigeria; is a retired UA professor of 
journalism; was head of the journalism 
department at the American University 
in Cairo, Egypt; and also has worked 

for the Los Angeles Times, the Miami Herald, and The 
Associated Press. 
   Paula Fan, DMA (1969) is a UA Regent's Professor, 
is principal pianist of the Tucson 
Symphony Orchestra, was a soloist 
on five continents; has performed 
with the Beijing Symphony, has 
recorded over nineteen albums; 
coordinates musical events at 
Biosphere 2; debuted in London in 
1977 and New York in 1978; 
coaches opera singers from the world's greatest opera 
houses; and has broadcast on BBC, NPR, Radio/TV 
China, and other international stations. 
   Mary Hines was a Catalina coach from 1955 to 1985. 
She coached girls' volleyball before it officially became 

an interscholastic girls' sport; her team 
took the Arizona State volleyball 
championships in 1968, 1972, and again 
in 1984; many of her students became 
coaches; in 1985 she was named the 
National High School Athletics Coaches 
Association "Coach of the Year;" and as 

a tribute to her, the new Catalina gym was named in her 
honor in 1997. 
   Howard Post (1966) was the 1965 Arizona High 
School All-Around Rodeo Champion.  He is now a 
premier award-winning Western artist 
whose paintings hang in many private 
collections, art museums, and corporate 
headquarters.  His oils and pastels have 
appeared in a variety of exhibitions and 
have won many awards and honors. 
Recently he published a book of his 
various paintings entitled Howard Post:  
Western Perspectives.  His work hangs locally in the 
Tucson Museum of Art.  Still a cowboy at heart, he 
competes in amateur, senior, and pro rodeo events. 
   Paul Gray, Ph.D. (1960) is the Alum of the Year. 
The yearly winner for this prestigious award is selected  

by the CHS Foundation Board of Directors.  Every Alum 
of the Year is automatically an inductee to the Trojan 
Hall of Fame. (A full story about Paul Gray can be found 
on page 1.) 
   Jenni Bond '66 was tapped as Volunteer of the Year. 

Ford Burkhart, Post's son, Mary Hines, Jenni Bond, and Principal 
Kathie Shaw.  (Paula Fan was on concert tour and could not attend.) 

SEVEN ALUMNI STAND OUT AMONG PEERS 

   Catalina graduates have always stood out in a crowd, 
and this year is no exception.  Six alumni have been 
selected for honors in various fields from sports to 
broadcasting, to business.  Kudos to: 
Jim Muzzy '57 has funded a classroom in McClellend 
Hall that will become a high-tech teaching and 
collaboration space for the Eller College of Business. 
This UA classroom will be named the Muzzy Lab. 
Eugene Seymour, MD '58, founder of Nanoviricides, 
Inc. had the honor of ringing the opening bell on the 
New York Stock Exchange on August 16, 2014. 
Thelma "Tee" Taylor '59 was inducted into the Pima 
County Sports Hall of Fame on October 26, 2014, for 
her skydiving expertise. 
Ray Lindstrom '59 was inducted into the 2014 Arizona 
Broadcasting Hall of Fame on October 18. 
Lucy Richardson Masterman' 61 was featured in a 
magazine for her "Colorful Touch" as a watercolor artist.  
She is busy doing everything from calendars to postcards 
to commissioned paintings.  She is working on a series 
of Tucson vintage motel signs. 
Stacy Iveson '85 was named the new associate head 
coach for the UA softball team. 
Don Cosgrove '87 was inducted into the Pima Sports 
Hall of Fame in October and in November he was 
inducted into the NJCAA Men's Soccer Hall of Fame. 
   If you, or a classmate, have received recognition, let 
the CHS Foundation know so that we can acknowledge 
your achievement.  Your accomplishments encourage 
current students to seek new heights in education. 
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NEW PRINCIPAL INTRODUCES HERSELF 
By Ms. Kathryn Shaw, CHS Principal 
   My name is Kathi Shaw, and I’m the new principal at 
Catalina High School beginning this school year 2014-
2015.  I have worked in TUSD for 25 years this 

December.  I began as an elementary 
teacher, moved to teach middle school, 
and then onto high school as an 
Instructional Coach. My most recent 
position before Catalina was as the 
Assistant Principal for Teaching and 
Learning at Pueblo High School.   

   In April of 2014, Mr. Rex Scott, who I’ve known for 
several years and who I have tremendous respect for, 
called me after he knew the board was not going to 
renew his contract.  He asked me to apply for the 
principal position, his words being,  “If I have to leave, I 
can go with a better peace of mind if I know you are in 
charge." I can’t thank Mr. Scott enough for making that 
phone call to me.  
   I fell in love with Catalina and its wonderful diversity, 
its tremendous extended community of supporters, and 
all the faculty and staff who give so much of themselves 
every day to support our children. 
   Catalina is  part of a six school cohort working with 
the University of Virginia Darden School of Business.  
Their emphasis is on building strong leadership 
throughout the school and putting structures and systems 
into place that focus on using data to drive all decision 
making to improve student achievement.   We are still in 
the learning phase of what being part of the UVA 
involves and I will share more with you later.  
   After talking with many stakeholders about what they 
wanted to see for the school year,  almost to a person 
they said, we need a more academic environment. As an 
administrative team, with Mr. Holley and Mr. Madrid as 
my two incredible assistant principals, we eliminated 
hats inside the school, and cell phone use in the building 
except before school, in the cafeteria at lunch, and after 
school.   
   We set up guidelines as to  where students could be 
and not be during the school day.  We color coded 
bathrooms to discourage students from going wandering 
around campus. We are working vigilantly to find and 
prosecute drug users, and the message is spreading that 
you can’t get away with this on Catalina’s campus any 
more.  We are sending the message that school is about 
academics.   
   Students always rise to expectations and it has been no 
different this year.  Feedback from parents, students, 
faculty, and staff has been extremely positive.  It is hard 
to follow in the footsteps of someone as loved as Mr. 
Scott, but as we finish this first semester, I know that 
Catalina High School is in a great place moving forward 
with so many exciting things to come. 

ADVISORY BOARD ESTABLISHED 

   The purpose of the Advisory Board is to provide 
guidance to the Catalina High School Foundation Board 
in fulfilling the mission and goals of the Foundation, and 
to provide advice and expertise on issues, projects, and 
programs.  The following people have accepted the 
invitation of the Board to serve:  Kathleen 
Dannreuther ‘66,  Pete Filliatreau ‘57, Bruce 
Grossetta ‘61, Mark Hanna, Sarah McCraren ‘91, 
Dana Murray ‘80, Dr. William Neubauer ‘66, and 
Bud Seaman '57. 
   These individuals will be available to assist the Board 
to fulfill its mission: To enhance the educational 
opportunities and cultural activities of the Catalina High 
School community. 

FOUNDATION GIVEN PERMISSION TO 
PROCEED WITH CONFERENCE ROOM 
   It was a dream of the CHS Foundation to have a room 
where they could hold their meetings, some events, and 
give the school access to a venue for other activities. 
This dream has materialized due to the support and 
blessing of the Catalina administration. 
   Principal Kathie Shaw and Vice Principal Taz Holley 
worked to convince TUSD that this would be beneficial 
to the school to have such a room available. 
   Besides using the room for their monthly meetings, the 
Foundation would make the room available to teachers, 
counselors, students, and other school groups on a first 
come, first served basis. 

Board members Emily Morrison, Sandy Ellers, Ken Newman, and 
Terry Anderson start the cleaning process for the conference room. 

   The CHSF Foundation Room will be repainted Royal 
blue and white and historic photos of Catalina will be 
hung.  There is a small additional room to the west end 
of the conference room which will house storage for 
graduation gowns, social events equipment, shelving for 
the Foundation archives, and file cabinets to store other 
materials.  Come and visit the room to see the 
transformation. 
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"LAST CHAIR TUBA" BAND CHALLENGE 
by Emily Kittle Morrison '60 

   Who knew we had enough tubas in the Catalina band 
to have a "last chair?"  But, this was the late 50s. Since 
then, one of our CHS alumni has thought fondly back to 
his days in the band (in this chair) and the memories he 
made.  AND, he has generously requested the 
Foundation members (and friends, and CHS alumni, and 
former band members) to join him in providing needed 
funding for the current band program. 

   He has offered a "Challenge."  If we can 
raise $5,000 by April 1st, 2015, he will 
personally send another $5000. His 
stipulation is only that the CHS band 
director meet with the "last chair tuba 
player" of the current band to decide how 
best to spend the funds.  Since 

announcing this challenge at the Annual Fall Social last 
October, we have actually raised a bit over half that 
amount. 
   We're well on our way--but this is where YOU come 
in.  Every little bit will help.  Every one on our CHSF 
Board has personally stepped up as have many of our 
CHSF members.  If this touches your heart and you'd 
like to be a part of making this happen, please send your 
check to: CHSF Band Challenge, c/o 6740 N. Calle 
Lomita, Tucson, AZ 85704 with a notation on the 
check "Band Challenge."  Your help will be so 
appreciated by all of us, especially the students in the 
Catalina Trojan band. 

DETROIT SYMPHONY VISITOR 

   Catalina graduate Robert S. Williams (Class of 1967) 
recently paid a visit to the students in the current band 
program.  It was exciting for those in attendance to hear 
about his training in the very same musical program and 

going on to play in the Detroit 
Symphony Orchestra.  Williams, the 
1967 John Philip Sousa Prize winner, 
brought his bassoon, and the band 
students were enchanted with his playing 
of a piece from "Peter and the Wolf." 
He played the musical segment of 
"Grandpapa" which features the 
bassoon. He also took the time to show 

them many things about his instrument and how he 
creates sound. As a result of this visit by a successful 
CHS graduate, the students began to raise they own 
sights for a possibility not yet considered. 

Send your Band Challenge check made out to the 
Foundation to: CHS Band Challenge, 6740 N. Calle 
Lomita, Tucson, AZ 85704.  This is tax-deductible 
to the extent of the law. 

CORONADO ADVISES STUDENTS ABOUT 
COLLEGE AND SCHOLARSHIP CHOICES 
By Michelle Coronado '15 

   My job as a MEC ambassador is to spread the word for 
Catalina students to pursue higher education, even into 
Ivy League colleges. The Metropolitan Education 
Commission (MEC) offers 
the Regional College Access 
Center (RCAC), a website, 
which fulfills a student’s 
needs, especially during the 
senior year--a crucial time for 
college applications.  
   Although MEC has this 
great resource for students, hardly any of them are aware 
of this information.   
   RCAC carries information such as quick links to 
FAFSA, as well as lists of scholarships and colleges that 
can be a fit for any student. In addition, the website 
carries details of financial aid and the next steps that a 
student should take such as academic preparation and 
campus life.  
   By presenting the RCAC website to the College Bound 
Club and in classrooms, Catalina students will no longer 
have boundaries in achieving their educational goals. By 
reaching out as a student who is going through the 
college process, I can easily reach out and answer 
questions. 
   Being trained as a MEC ambassador, I am privileged 
to help my classmates and underclassmen toward the 
next chapter of their lives. 

BURKHART FEATURED AT SPRING SOCIAL 

   The CHSF Spring Social is always a light-hearted 
affair which draws alumni for a morning of fun. 
   Ford Burkhart '59 will be featured.  He will regale us 
with snippets of his varied career in journalism which 
stretches from The New York Times and the Associated 

Press, to Uganda and Nigeria, to 
American University in Cairo, and 
finally to the University of Arizona's 
alumni magazine.  He helped edit 
several projects that won Pulitzer 
Prizes.  He also edited coverage of 
global science and medical issues 
like AIDS and climate change. 

   Three Fulbright Fellowships allowed him to travel to 
Africa and the Far East to teach.  From 1967-69, he was 
a Peace Corps volunteer in Malaysia. 
   Spend the morning with a globe-trotting journalist who 
trod the halls of Catalina in his early years and later went 
on to trod the globe in search of the perfect story. 
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STUDENTS PEDAL FOR HABITAT 
By Jo Riester '66 

   Seeking to involve more youth, a grant for the Indoor 
El Tour de Tucson was awarded by the Catalina 
Foundation to register ten construction trades students. 
Another $300 was sought to cover the donation portion 
of the fee.   
   Terry Anderson '57 wanted some ideas of how best 
to use his School Tax Credits.  "Would you like to 
sponsor ten youth from Catalina?" inquired Jo Riester 
'66.   His donation would complete the donation fee for 
the students.  A check was written. 
   Escorted by their teacher Jack Draper, these 
construction trades students experienced the Habitat for 
Humanity concept of building homes for needy families 
through volunteering.  They were so inspired by what 
they learned, each student said they wanted to volunteer 
in the future as well.  Their skills would make them 

uniquely qualified. 
    For an hour, each 
student rode a stationary 
bike.  Then they ate pizza, 
and were presented with a 
El Tour t-shirt and 
medallion which they 
wore proudly in their 

group photo. 
    The students experienced the gift of giving of their 
time and understanding the investment that others make 
in them.  They are 
now able to be 
ambassadors for 
other families 
needing housing 
or rehab on their 
own homes, and 
learned about 
future volunteer opportunities.  They were an important 
part of the over $16,500 raised in the Ride for Home 
which directly benefitted Habitat for Humanity in 
Tucson. 

THANKS FROM THE CATALINA LIBRARY 
By Kate Gallion, Catalina librarian 

   My name is Kate Gallion and it has been my pleasure 
to be the librarian at Catalina for four years now.  My 
roots with Catalina go way back as my son, Tyler, 
graduated from Catalina with the class of 2008.  So it 
was a thrill for me to come back here to work at the 
same school. 
   In previous years, the schools always had some budget 
to purchase and update supplies, books, magazines, and 
DVDs for the students and staff to use.  Unfortunately, 
most budgets have been cut and we have had our supply 

budget eliminated for the past three years.  So the 
problem then becomes how do we keep our library up to 
date and bring in books the students want and need to 
read? 
   The library has been fortunate to have the Catalina 
Foundation to help support us.  They have provided us 
with grant money ($500.00) for new books.  While 
$500.00 may not seem like much to some, we work 
really hard finding the best prices for books to buy.  It 
makes it nice for us to not have to visit Bookman’s a 
dozen times to try and find books that the students 
request, or the next book in a series that they are eager to 
read. In addition it gives us the opportunity to purchase 
brand new books, and don’t we think all students need 
new books in their hands sometimes?  And I love the 
smell of a new book, don’t you?  Or is that just a 
librarian thing? 
   Thank you, Catalina Foundation for always looking 
for ways to support the staff and students at Catalina! 
You are so appreciated! 

Coming in the next issue of the Focus: 
 Principal's Message to the Alumni
 2015 CHSF Scholarship and Grant winners
 Citywide Foundation Forum

MORE DONATIONS AND  HONORARIA 
In Honor of: 
Jennifer Bond - Jo Riester 
In Memory of: 
Kathie Brown Bryson '59 - Emily Kittle Morrison '60 
Jeannie Webb Bourke '60 - Emily Kittle Morrison '60 
In kind donations:  12 cases of Girls Scout cookies, 
school supplies, a truck load of pillows, and food.  

FOCUS EDITOR REQUESTS FEEDBACK 
By Margie Wagner Fangmeier '58 

   This is the 15th issue of the Foundation Focus that I 
have edited since the CHS Foundation was established in 
2007, and I would like some feedback from the 
readership.  I am not a journalist by profession, but I did 
serve on the Trojan Trumpeteer staff my senior year. 
Your comments will help me to improve this newsletter 
which comes to you twice a year. 
   Your thoughts about the content and format would be 
appreciated.  How would you improve the newsletter?  Is 
there an area that you feel has not been addressed? 
   I welcome suggestions for stories, or even your own 
stories (memories of high school events or a particular 
teacher), would be appreciated.  
   Email your comments, positive and/or negative, to 
delfang@cals.arizona.edu. 

SAVE THE DATE:  Spring Social - March 21 at 10. 
See page 8 for more information.  See you there. 
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HOW CAN I JOIN THE CATALINA HIGH SCHOOL FOUNDATION? 

Individual   One person per year  $ 25.00 
Benefits:  Foundation newsletter, voting privileges, and the October Annual Alumni Social. 
Founders Club      One person per year  $ 57.00 
This commemorates the opening of Catalina High School with a contribution a little beyond basic membership. 
Benefits:  Foundation newsletter, voting privileges, the October Alumni Social, and entry to Founders Club events. 
Lifetime     One person forever      $250.00 
Benefits:  Foundation newsletter, voting privileges, the October Alumni Social, and admittance to annual Life and 
Founders Club events. 
CMHS Teacher, Administrator, Staff   One person per year  $15.00 
Benefits:  Foundation newsletter and the opportunity to help support the Catalina High School Foundation. 
Current Student   Free membership for 5 years after graduation  Free 
Life Member 3-Year Payment Plan   Pay $100 per year for two years and a final payment of $50 in the third year, and 
become a Life Member.  Mark your check “Payment for Life Membership” and we will keep track of it.  You will be 
eligible for all Life and Founders Club events.  Do you have questions?  Call Jo Riester at 520-730-0045, or email  

Jo Hauschildt Riester ’66, Membership Director - tsnazlib@hotmail.com 

CHS Foundation is a 501(c)(3) organization and donations are tax deductible to the extent allowed by Federal law. 

DISCLAIMER:  A commercial website “catalina.alumniclass.com” is asking for donations. 
It is NOT connected with Catalina, TUSD, or the CHS Foundation.  Any funds sent to them 

DO NOT benefit Catalina High School, its students, or the Foundation. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Cut here and mail the form below to the address given. - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

CATALINA HIGH SCHOOL FOUNDATION MEMBERSHIP FORM 

P1ease Print or Type    Date_________________________ 

Name________________________________________________________________________ Class of __________ 
First Maiden  Last 

Address______________________________________________City_______________State______ Zip__________ 

Phone_________________________E-mail___________________________________________________________ 

DUES:  Regular Membership $25 per person per year       ___________________ 

Founders Club Membership $57 per person per year       ___________________ 

Lifetime Membership $250 per person    ___________________ 

 3-Year Life Payment Plan $100-$100-$50   ____________________ 

        Teacher & Staff $15 per year           ____________________ 

DONATION          ____________________ 

TOTAL ENCLOSED       ____________________ 

Please do not include my name  Make checks payable to and mail to: 
in publicity.  Initial here. _____ Catalina High School Foundation 

3930 N. Larrea Lane 
Tucson, AZ  85750 

CHS Foundation is a 501(c) (3) organization and donations are tax deductible to the extent allowed by Federal law. 
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CATALINA HIGH SCHOOL 
FOUNDATION 

    6740 North Calle Lomita 
     Tucson, Arizona 85704 

UPCOMING REUNIONS 
Class of 1958 - Mini-reunion - April 24-25, 2015 
   Contact:  Fran Knowles highdesert1@cox.net 
Class of 1960 - 55th Reunion - Oct. 16, 2015 
   Contact:  Terry Watters - dancemetwice@aol.com 
Class o 1965 - 50th Reunion - March 27-29, 2015 
   Contact:  dsellsworth@comcast.net  

"EXTRA! EXTRA!  Read all about it." 

Ford Burkhart '59 of The New York Times  

Saturday, March 21 from 10 to Noon 
   6740 N. Calle Lomita 

Reservations: Call Sandy at 520-260-9171       Refreshments 
Or email:  greenenchalada@gmail.com   Suggested donation: $20/person 

Send address changes to:  CHS Foundation, 6882 N. Machiavelli, Tucson, AZ 85741 or 
tsnazlib@hotmail.com 

CHS FOUNDATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2015-2016 

PRESIDENT  Sandy Tanner Elers '58    GRANTS Jennifer Sue Bond ’66 
VP OUTREACH Emily Kittle Morrison ‘60    NEWSLETTER Margie Wagner Fangmeier ’58 
VP MEMBERSHIP Jo Hauschildt Riester ‘66    DEVELOPMENT Ken Newman ’66 
SECRETARY    DIRECTOR Leslie Price Lee '67 
REC. SECRETARY Barbara Callaway Pollack ’58       DIRECTOR 
TREASURER              Terry Anderson ’57    WEBMASTER Dana Murray '80 
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